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I’ve have been honoured to serve Pinxton Parish as Chairman of the council for the past year but it has been extremely difficult times with the pandemic affecting us all.
The council has tried to continue as normally as possible and for that I must thank the staff for keeping the office, village hall and grounds running as smoothly as possible. Council meetings have been held via Zoom which has been a trial in itself as many of us are not up to date with modern technology.
The council suffered a very sad loss, Cllr Watson passed away unexpectedly. He was an extremely intelligent man and kept the council on track with following rules and he had his heart in the community.
The most memorable day for me was Remembrance Sunday when many groups came to lay their wreaths, social distanced of course, it was a very poignant time.
The council has managed to continue with a few projects in the community such as the installation of two new bus shelters and several dog bins, but a major community event was the skip day where a lorry drove around the village stopping at locations where residents could get rid of items into the skip, we will be doing another of these soon.
The Parish Council working in partnership with Pinxton Pharmacy saw the opening of the Covid vaccination centre at the village hall. Thousands of people have benefitted from receiving their vaccines at the centre. The hall was even visited by Matt Hancock, Secretary of State for Health, who was very impressed by the smooth operating of the vaccination centre.
The end of the year saw the retirement of our Clerk John Ritchie who will be sorely missed, but we have a new Clerk, Lisa Powell, and we welcome her into the role.
Finally, I would like to thank all my fellow councillors for their support through what has been an unprecedented time.

